

Cllr Andrew Western Leader of the Council

## **Trafford Council**

The Leader's Office, Trafford Town Hall Stretford, Manchester, M32 0TH Email tom.sutcliffe@trafford.gov.uk Telephone 0161 912 4182 www.trafford.gov.uk

31st October 2019

Dr Carolyn Wilkins
Chief Executive/Accountable Officer
Oldham MBC
Level 3, Civic Centre
West Street
Oldham
OL1 1UG

## Dear Carolyn

Thank you for your letter dated 16<sup>th</sup> September regarding your Council resolution on declaring a Climate Emergency.

I write to fully support Oldham Council's Climate Emergency Declaration and your ambition to become carbon-neutral. Trafford Council has also passed our own Climate Emergency motion and I am happy to see another Greater Manchester authority has followed suit on this issue.

I also support your calls for the government to provide the appropriate powers and financial resources to enable Councils to become carbon-neutral.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Andrew Western Leader of Trafford Council

Sudrew Western